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Lupe Anguiano 

From: "Julie Bursek" <Julie.Bursek@noaa.gov> 
To: "Julie Bursek" <Julie.Bursek@noaa.gov> 
Sent: Friday, February 01, 2008 1:40 PM 
Attach: Lecture Series PR Bentz 03-08.pdf; 2008 FSTS lecture series flyer.pdf 
Subject: Upcoming Lecture: Sea of Prosperity: Chinese Fishermen on the Channel Islands 

February 1, 2008 

For Immediate Release 
Yvonne Menard, Channel Islands National Park (805) 658-5725 
Shauna Bingham, Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary (805) 382-6151 #102 

Sea of Prosperity: Chinese Fishermen on the Channel Islands 

During the February "From Shore to Sea" lecture historian Linda Bentz will discuss her 
research of Chinese fishermen who harvested the seas around the Channel Islands in the 
19 th century and were among the earliest commercial fisherman in California. 

Chinese fishermen were attracted to California due to the rich variety of marine life and 
seemingly endless supply of delicacies such as shrimp, abalone, and shark. Bentz will 
discuss her research of California built Chinese junks and the camp sites associated with 
Chinese abalone fisherman on the Channel Islands. She will reveal some of the stories of 
individual fishermen and bring to light how they established a viable fishery using traditional 
methods. Bentz will also explain how the establishment of state and federal regulations 
contributed to the decline of this fishery. 

Bentz, a historical consultant, has studied the historic Chinese communities in Ventura, 
Oxnard, Santa Barbara, and Cambria and the Channel Islands. She has published essays 
in numerous books, journals, and newsletters. Bentz researched and co-wrote the script for 
the documentary, Courage and Contributions: the Chinese in Ventura County. Bentz is 
also the historian for the Ventura County Chinese American Historical Society. 

The "From Shore to Sea" lecture series is jointly sponsored by Channel Islands National 
Park and Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary with generous support from Santa 
Barbara Maritime Museum. The purpose of the series is to further the understanding of 
research on the Channel Islands and surrounding waters. The lectures will occur at 7:00 
p.m. on Tuesday, February 12, 2008, at Santa Barbara Maritime Museum, 113 Harbor Way 
in the Santa Barbara Harbor and Wednesday, February 13, 2008, at the Channel Islands 
National Park Robert J. Lagomarsino Visitor Center, 1901 Spinnaker Drive in the Ventura 
Harbor. The programs are free and open to the public. 

This publ icat ion is avai lable on line at: www.nps.gov/chis/parknews/newsreleases.htm 
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Education Coordinator 
Channel Islands National Marine Sanctuary 
Ventura County Field Office 
3600 S. Harbor Blvd., Suite 111 
Oxnard, CA 93035 
(805) 382-6149 x101 
(805) 382-9791 fax 
http://channelislands.noaa.gov 

Ci-sanctuary- l mai l ing list 
Ci-sanctuary- l@rain.org 
http: / /www.rain.org/mai lman/ l ist info/ci-sanctuary- l 
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